

ASI Sustainability Affairs Committee Meeting Minutes of October 30, 2018

- I. CALL TO ORDER at **1:34 PM**
- II. ROLL CALL
Present

13:40**C. DISCUSSION ITEM Earth Week Plans**

The members continued the discussion on goals for Earth Week and delegate some tasks for further research. **Z. Meade** reminds them about the budget they have and they are the ones to decide on what actions and event should the committee take. **B. Martinez** would like to know if there is a timeline to focus on what is earth week, or when would be the best time to speak on what goes on during earth week. **Z. Meade** states they can discuss this now; this will be an ongoing discussion until they decide on something and would need to take an action on the item. **A. Van Dyke** would like to know if they could ask students what they would like to see during Earth week, the speakers and any events. **J. Dasappan** would like to know if they have activities students could join and **Z. Meade** states they do. **L. Greene** adds on that last year

the major event and they did not have any other event. **B. Martinez** adds that a nonprofit tabled where they had people plan their own seed and stated to see how the seed was their dreams. **P. Fuentes** believes this is a great idea to give away for this event and they should figure out the budget. **b** would like to have some type of water taste from bottled to fresh water. **L. Greene** would like to have an event such as a garden event to create a bridge between earth week and the garden. **A. Van Dyke** would like to bring some type of swap idea where students could write on a ribbon how climate change has affected them and tie it around the stone or have an event where people place items they no longer use and trade with whatever is found in the same location. **L. Greene** had a hope closet event but it was not as big, they also had a free fest. **P. Fuentes** would like to know if it is a whole week worth of events. **L. Greene** states there is a calendar in which they could review. **Z. Meade** advises the community to keep an eye on the budget as well as university hour. **A. Van Dyke** would like to know how many air plants were bought last year so they could research how much they would need and the cost comparison. **Z. Meade** would like to have speaker between the university hours as well as market the event a month in advance. **P. Fuentes** would like to know if they could have like an outside class in the garden; it does not have to be yoga but any event. **J. Dasappan** states an event like this is happening he is not sure when but the will notify the committee next meeting. **P. Fuentes** would like to know the amount of people they would expect in order to plan the budget. **Z. Meade** mentions they would host the entire campus but they must stay within their budget. **B. Martinez** would like to add that in the next meeting he would like to create a sheet and add what they all like.

33:49**D. DISCUSSION ITEM Campus Garden: Spherical Design**

The members discussed the idea of a campus garden and the design of an installation
B. Martinez was speaking to a lumber company and was told treated wood is not good to have plants in but it last longer, so he will look



would be voted on this year by the California State Student Association. **Z. Meade** gave a short understanding about the item. He states CSU Sustainability policy is from the sustainability office from CSSA. He would appreciate if the committee members would review the policy and send him individual comments on the policy, where he would then give Jillian the comments and promote the issues they care about. **Z. Meade** states that the committee will not be able to meet prior to the deadline of the suggestions but add they could meet with Jillian and give her their suggestions.

54:29

H. INFORMATION ITEM Campus Garden
Laura Greene present

X.